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Omicron-targeted COVID-19 boosters now authorized for children ages 6 

months and older  
 

Both Pfizer-BioNTech’s and Moderna’s bivalent vaccines have received authorization  

 

OLYMPIA  – The Washington State Department of Health (DOH) and other healthcare 

providers will soon begin offering omicron variant-targeted bivalent booster doses of COVID-19 

vaccines to children ages 6 months and older. This follows guidance and recommendations from 

the U.S. Food and Drug Administration (FDA) and the Centers for Disease Control and 

Prevention (CDC).  

• Children 6 months through 5 years of age who received the original (monovalent) two-

dose Moderna COVID-19 vaccine series are now eligible to receive a booster of the 

updated (bivalent) Moderna COVID-19 vaccine two months after their last dose. 

• Children 6 months through 4 years of age who have not started or completed their three-

dose Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 vaccine series will now receive the updated (bivalent) 

Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 vaccine as the third dose following two doses of the original 

(monovalent) Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 vaccine. 

• Children 6 months through 4 years of age who have already completed their three-dose 

primary series with the original (monovalent) Pfizer-BioNTech COVID-19 vaccine are 

not eligible for an updated (bivalent) booster dose at this time.   

DOH urges all parents and guardians of children ages 6 months and older to prioritize 

vaccinating their children with the updated booster dose if eligible, or starting the COVID-19 

vaccine series if they are yet to begin. Washington state is currently seeing record pediatric 

hospitalizations from respiratory viruses and vaccines add an extra level of protection from 

severe illness. Additionally, flu vaccines are available to everyone 6 months and older at 

provider offices and pharmacies across the state. Flu and COVID-19 vaccines can be safely 

given at the same time. 
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“This is great news that infants and young children can now get the updated bivalent booster, 

which offers better protection against Omicron subvariants,” said Tao Sheng Kwan-Gett, MD, 

MPH, Chief Science Officer. “We encourage everyone 6 months and older to get up to date on 

your COVID-19 vaccines and boosters as well as the seasonal flu shot in order to keep yourself 

and those around you safe, and to reduce the pressure on our severely stressed hospital system.” 

Pediatric-focused COVID-19 boosters are expected to start arriving in provider offices the week 

of December 12. To make a vaccine or booster appointment, visit VaccinateWA.org, or call the 

COVID-19 Information Hotline at 833-VAX-HELP. Language assistance is available. If you 

have questions, visit DOH’s COVID-19 Vaccine Frequently Asked Questions webpage or talk to 

a trusted healthcare provider. 

The DOH website is your source for a healthy dose of information. Find us on Facebook and 

follow us on Twitter. Sign up for the DOH blog, Public Health Connection.  
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